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ORILLIA POWER DISTRIBUTION CORP.  (“OPDC”)

RESPONSES TO ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD (“OEB”) STAFF

 INTERROGATORIES ON GENERIC ISSUES 

RP-2005-0020/EB-2005-0529 -  EB-2005-0401 

Generic Issue #3:  Generalized Standby Rates for Load Displacement Generation

1. Reference Schedule 2-4 p. 3 of 3 and Appendix A Please confirm that Orillia Power has previously obtained approval for a Standby Service rate of $1.00 per kW per month, and that it is applying for approval of the same rate for 2006. 

Response:

Orillia Power confirms that it had previously obtained approval for a Standby Service rate of $1.00 per kw per month. See Appendix A of the March 2002 Rate Order issued by the Ontario Energy Board. This rate was developed as a capacity charge for cogeneration customers. Orillia Power is confirming that it wishes to apply for approval of the same rate for 2006.

2. Please provide information on the definition of the billing demand for the Standby Charge. 

Response:

The current charge is $1 per kw per month based on the rated capacity of the cogeneration plant. For example a generator with installed rated capacity of 1 MW would be charged $1,000 per month as standby charge.

3. Please provide the Conditions of Service for Standby Service, or a copy of a summary document or contract that would be made available to a customer seeking this service. 

Response:

See draft contract attached.

4. Please provide data on the number and size of contract(s) for Standby Service, and data on the frequency of providing emergency service to the customers. 

Response:

Presently, OPDC does not have any customers currently taking standby service, however expects to have one or two customers requiring this service in the next year or so.

5.
Please confirm that Orillia Power currently has no monthly administration charge, and that the application is to continue to have no monthly administration charge.

Response:

Orillia Power confirms that there is no monthly administration charge and the application is to continue to have no monthly administration charge.

6.
If Orillia Power has any information on the administrative cost of providing Standby Service, please provide a summary of the information (for example, using the Handbook Schedule 11-2 as a framework). 

Response:

Orillia Power does not have any information on the administrative cost of providing Standby Service.

